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UN Women calls upon all stakeholders to listen to the voices of women in Myanmar in response to 
political events 
 
Date: Thursday, February 11, 2021  
 
In light of recent political events in Myanmar, UN Women expresses strong concern over the use of force by 
security forces against peaceful demonstrators including women and calls upon all stakeholders to listen to the 
voices of Myanmar women.    
 
On 9 February 2021, there were several reports from Nay Pyi Taw, Mandalay and other cities in Myanmar of 
demonstrators having been injured by security forces in connection with the peaceful disobedience movement 
sweeping across the country. It was later confirmed that Ma Mya Thwate Thwate Khaing a 19-year old woman, 
who was shot in the head by security forces, was the first reported victim of this violence. Doctors have 
confirmed since that the young woman is currently in critical condition and being kept on life support. Ma Mya 
Thwate Thwate Khaing should have been celebrating her 20th birthday today. UN Women extends its deepest 
sympathy to her family and friends and calls upon the military and police to refrain from using disproportionate 
force against demonstrators. 
 
Over the past decade, the women and women civil society organizations of Myanmar have played an essential 
role in the transition process towards a prosperous and democratic society and have been central in advocating 
for peace and inclusive governance. During the past year, we have also seen the women of Myanmar, in all 
sectors of society, rise to the occasion and stand firm on the frontlines of the country’s efforts to prevent and 
respond to the COVID-19 pandemic, even though the crisis was disproportionally impacting them.  
 
Today, UN Women stands in solidarity with the women and women’s civil society organizations of Myanmar 
as they seek to exercise their fundamental right to demonstrate peacefully and express their hopes and desires 
for the future of their country. 
 
We urge all stakeholders in Myanmar and abroad to listen to the voices of the women of Myanmar. We echo 
the words of the United Nations Secretary-General reaffirming the unwavering support of the United Nations 
to the people of Myanmar in their pursuit of democracy, peace, human rights and the rule of law, and urging 
the military leadership to respect the will of the people of Myanmar and adhere to democratic norms, with any 
differences to be resolved through peaceful dialogue.  
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